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Portable To PC Link 
Is Announced 

Data General has announced PC LIAISON, a 
software package that enables a user to transfer 
data files between the DATA GENERAl/One porta­
ble computer and an IBM PC or IBM XT computer. 

PC LIAISON allows a DATA GENERAl/One to 
access the 5-1 /4-inch diskette drives of the IBM PC 
or XT and the hard disk of the XT. In addition to file 
transfer, PC LIAISON allows programs which are not 
copy protected to be run on the DATA GENER­
AL / One from the PC drives. 

According to Agnes Imregh, manager of Software 
arketing and Acquisitions for the Desktop Division 

"With PC LIAISON users can now generate thei; 
own data files using popular applications such as 
Framework, dBase III, Wordstar and Lotus 1-2-3, 
and then transfer them between the DATA GENER­
Al/One and the IBM PC." 

Agnes continues, "PC LIAISON is well document­
ed, easy to use and to set up. In most cases it is the 
ideal 5-1/ 4-inch diskette solution." 

The package is available immediately and is 
priced at $180. 

Want To Reach TPD? 

The Technical Products Division (TPD) has 
relocated from Westboro to Colorado. 
• The address for the new office is: 
6300 South Syracuse Way 
Englewood, Colorado 80111 
• Telephone No. - (303) 694-2900 
• Mail Code - 8X 
• TWX No. - 3720517 
• Mnemonic - K976 
• FAX No. - 1-303-779-0507 

The CEO host name for Englewood 
employees is ROCKY. 

Technical Meeting Series 
Field Engineering is sponsoring a one-day seminar 

Monday, June 3, entitled "Support Services: The 
Competitive Environment." Focusing on support of­
fered by various vendors within the computer indus­
try, the meeting will be held at Data General­
Woodstock. 

Guest speakers are Adolf Monosson, editor of the 
newsletter, "Monosson on DEC", and Graham Kemp, 
vice president of INPUT, a market research company. 
Included on the agenda are presentations on compet­
itive services and the results of the IBM System / 36 
and other studies. 

Registrations will be accepted until Wednesday, 
May 29, by calling Mike DiPietro at extension 2639 
in Milford or via CEO, DiPietro M:FE1Z19. Manager's 
approval is necessary. The cost, $150, will be 
charged to the department. 

DATA GENERAL/One 
Employee Purchase Plan 

The DATA GENERAL / One portable personal com­
puter is now available to employees through the 
DATA GENERAL / One Employee Purchase Program. 

Thousands of satisfied owners have found the 
DATA GENERAL / One an excellent solution for their 
business and personal applications. 

The following discounts will apply: 
• 45 percent for hardware items 
• 45 percent for software 
• 30 percent for supplies and accessories 
• 30 percent for upgrades 

Payment can be made by personal check or 
payroll deductions for part or all of the purchase 
amount. Details on ordering, payment terms and 
conditions will be announced within the next two 
weeks. 



Data General Security 
Is People-Oriented 

Harvey Burstein, director of Corporate Safety/Security, is the 
author of many articles and books on security as a management 
function and tool, including his latest edition of "Hotel Security 
and Management. " 

While many people think of security as cops 
apprehending robbers, Corporate Security at Data 
General is hardly a Hill Street Blues episode. Security 
at Data General is a people-oriented preventive 
approach to the protection of company assets. 

According to Corporate Safety / Security Director 
Harvey Burstein, "Security personnnel must work 
together with employees in a cooperative effort to 
avoid concerns and minimize risks that can occur in 
a billion-dollar company. They must be people­
oriented, so employees do not view them as adver­
saries." Even their "look" is geared to professional 
interaction - sporting blazers rather than blue 
uniforms. 

Since coming to Data General more than six years 
ago, Harvey has incorporated his business-oriented, 
preventive approach to security at Data General. He 
explains that Security personnel at Data General 
developed a thorough, working-knowledge of the 
business, so they can work together with managers 
on spotting potential problems and dealing with them 
jointly. 

"For example, a Security manager who does not 
really understand Purchasing is not able to minimize 
the risks associated with doing business in that 
area," Harvey says. "You have to take a preventive 
approach. And that can only be accomplished by 
understanding the business and the particular needs 
of that department." 

Security is more effective working with each 
employee to resolve concerns before they arise 
rather than waiting for one to happen. 

"Corporate Security is the protection of all assets, 
real and personal, tangible and intangible," says 
Harvey. "It is Security's responsibility, working 
closely with local managers and supervisors, to 
ensure Data General policy is implemented. 

"In this highly competitive industry, propietary 
information is one of the company's most valuable 
assets. Unsecured proprietary information in 
unlocked offices, data left on cubicle desks rather 
than locked files, research data left on blackboar..-.. 
exposed to ground level windows, failure to ensu're.­
frequent and regular password changes for access 
to computerized information and to immediately deny 
computer access to those who have terminated or 
transferred are matters of real concern to Security 
personnel and all employees. Such conditions are 
unacceptable. Continous monitoring is needed to 
protect company assets. Help from all employees is 
of paramount importance." 

Meet Harvey Burstein 

Harvey's preventive approach to security stems 
from a long and varied career in the security field. 
Soon after graduating law school in 1948, Harvey 
worked as an FBI special agent on espionage and 
foreign intelligence cases in Washington and Chica­
go. 

After six years of government service, Harvey 
relocated to the Boston area where he started his 
own law practice while doing security-consulting 
work. He became head of Security at MIT, where he 
organized its campus police force. 

He began lecturing on criminal justice and security 
at schools such as MIT, Indiana University, Michigan 
State, Fordham University, Cornell and Northeastec 
among others. 

While on the lecture ciruit, Harvey worked as 
director of Security for Sheraton Corporation of 
Boston and later, as corporate Safety and Security 
director at New England Mutual Life. 

Sharing his experiences in the field of security, 
Harvey has written many articles dealing with securi­
ty management and practices. He also has written 
books on security as a management function and 
tool. 

Now in its second edition "Hotel Security Manage­
ment" is written for hotel executives and general 
managers on how to integrate security into hotel 
operations. 

Just as Harvey had done at Data General, the 
book stresses the importance of Security working 
with people to prevent risks and concerns before 
they can arise. 

Don't Forget Your Ticket 

First Summer Outing Tomorrow -
Canobie Lake Park In Salem, New Hampshire 

See Map Inside 



Employees Receive Awards From Society For 
Technical Communication Competition 

Among the many Data General employees who received awards in the 1985-85 regional technical publications competitions, sponsored 
by the Society for Technical Communication (STC), are these employees who were presented certificates at the annual banquet held 
recently. LEFT: Chris Ebacher receives an Award of Excellence (second place), along with Winifred Gay, for the CEO Comprehensive 
Electronic Office Decision Base Spreadsheet Processor User's Manual and an Award of Achievement (fourth place) for the Electronic 
HELP document for the PRESENT Information Presentation facility. Sharing in this award were Nina Silk, Donna Sullivan and Susan 
Johnston (RTP). Making the presentations are Don Wright, president of the Boston Chapter of the STC, (right), and Rita MacAuslan, 
president of the Northern New England Chapter, co-sponsors of the event. CENTER: Kathleen Garner accepts an Award of Achievement 
(fourth place) for herself and Jane Carmody for the Electronic HELP document for AOSIVS, Rev. 5.80. RIGHT: Janet Fink accepts an 
award of Distinguished Technical Communication (first place) on behalf of the ECLIPSE MV 14000 SC team for the MV 14000 SC 
Technical library. 

Going To And 
I;rom Manchester 

The shuttle service which delivers mail and carries 
employees to and from Manchester, Westboro and 
Milford, runs several times daily, If you plan to use 
the service from Westboro be in Lobby B or have 
your mail there a few minutes before departure time. 

The schedule follows: 

Departure 

Westboro - Lobby B 

7:30 a.m. 
8:00 a.m. 

9:00 a.m.(V) 

1 :00 p.m.(V) 

4:00 p.m.(V) 

Milford - Main Lobby 

7:30 a.m. 

Manchester Facility 

11:15 a.m.(V) 

2:30 p.m.(V) 

4:15 p.m. 

4:45 p.m. 

5: 15 p.m.(V) 

':15 p.m. 

(V) - 15 passenger van 

Arrival 

Manchester Facility 

8:45 a.m. 
9:15 a.m. 

10:15 a.m. 

2:15 p.m. 

5:15 p.m. 

9:00 a.m. 

Westboro - Lobby B 

12:30 p.m. 

3:45 p.m. 

5:30 p.m. 

6:00 p.m. 

6:30 p.m. 

Milford - Main Lobby 

5:45 p.m. 

• All other schedules - 48-seat motor coach 

Virginia Tech Enhances EE 
Department With Donation 

Looking over Data General equipment in the VLSI circuit design 
laboratory at Virginia Tech are (left to right): Associate Professor 
Joseph Tront; Dan Hodge, head of the electrical engineering 
department at the university; Data General Sales Representative 
James House; Dean Paul Torgersen of the College of 
Engineering, and Tech Provost David Roselle. 

Virginia Tech's electrical engineering department 
recently received an ECLIPSE MV /10000 computer, 
valued at more than $400,000, from Data General. 
The system will be used in the department's new 
VLSI (very large scale integrated) circuit design 
laboratory. 

Electrical engineering researchers at Virginia 
Tech are participating in a National Science Founda-



tion program that enables micro-chip designers to 
submit their designs for manufacture to the University 
of Southern California's Information Science Insti­
tute. When students receive the actual chip manufac­
tured from their design they can then test it for 
functional efficiency and have an evaluation made of 
their overall design processes. 

Artificial Intelligence 
Seminar Report Available 

Information from the Artificial Intelligence and 
Expert Systems seminar held April 8 at Data General­
Woodstock is available to employees. The seminar 
featured noted authority, Dr. Henry Eric. Included in 
the 186-page package are presentation excerpts. 
To order a copy, contact Maureen Jorge at extension 
3840 in Westboro or via CEO, JORGE M:FE1K28. 
Please include your cost center number when apply­
ing. 

A Clean Sweep 

On Saturday, May 11, the west parking lot and 
the visitor parking lots will be closed for cleaning. 
Employees are asked not to park in those areas. 

On Sunday, May 12, the north parking lots will be 
cleaned. All cars must be removed from the parking 
areas behind Buildings 14A and 14B no later than 8 
a.m. on Sunday. During that time, the 14B lobby will 
be closed. Employees may enter the building through 
the 14A lobby. 

May Is High Blood 
Pressure Month 

During the month of May, which has been 
designated "High Blood Pressure Month" 
nationwide, Data General-Westboro employees 
are invited to have their blood pressure 
checked. 

You may stop at either the 14A or 14B Health 
Services offices during the following hours: 14A, 
9 to 11 a.m. and 1 to 3 p.m.; 14B, 11 a.m. to 1 
p.m. and 2 to 7 p.m. 

Westboro nurses, Nancy Powers, Nancy 
Notorangelo and Helen Royal encourage all 
employees to take advantage of· the 
hypertension screening clinic. "Life with high 
blood pressure can be life as usual," says 
Nancy Notorangelo. "Keep track of your blood 
pressure - treat it for life." 

Maintenance Employees Cited 

John Greska and Lester Yensan of Westboro Maintenance 
have been named "Maintenance Employees Of The 
Quarter" for Quarters 1 and 2, respectively. They were 
recognized for their achievements and accomplishments 
above and beyond normal requirements which have a 
long-term impact on the department and the company. 
TOP: John (center) accepts award and BELOW: Les 
proudly receives congratulations from (left) Bert 
Chambless, director of Administration, and Corporate 
Facilities Manager Mac Dunbar. 

c: 

People 
In FE Quality & Measurement ... 

Instructional Systems Specialist Bret Vincent 
joins Field Engineering Quality and Measurement, 
reporting to Manager Jim Miller. Bret designs and 
develops new products and programs for Field 
Engineering Education Services. 

Bret was a training consultant for several compa­
nies before joining Data General. 

Bret holds a PhD in instructional science ~ 
technology and a BA in media design and evaluati~ 
both from Brigham Young University. 



Meet The Milford 
Safety Committee 

Safety is a high priority with members of the Milford Safety 
Committee (left to right): Jim McNealy, Chairwoman Linda Walsh, 
Pat Yodice, David Blanchette, John Geary, Lawrence Johnson 
and Bob Mezzadri. 

Here is a quick introduction to members of the 
Data General-Milford Safety Committee. 

Chairwoman Linda Walsh administers and over­
sees safety committee activities on a daily basis. A 
Field Engineering senior Traffic supervisor, Linda 
says, "I feel all Field Engineering Milford employees 
benefit from an on-going safety program within their 
'Iorking environment." She has been with Data 
Jeneral for four years. 

"I feel it is important for employees to become 
even more aware of safety," says Copy Center Clerk 
Dan Geary, who has been with Data General for 
three years. During his eight months on the Safety 
Committee, Dan has worked on safety films and 
safety audits. 

A Data General employee for 11 years, Robert 
Mezzadri, a senior test supervisor is new to the 
Safety Committee. Robert would like to see safety 
standards met. He enjoyed being a member of the 
safety audit group. 

Storekeeper John Geary would like audits to 
occur more often to ensure that Data General work 
areas remain safe. John has been with the company 
for 18 months. 

A four-year Data General employee, Planning 
Assistant Jim McNealy says, "I would like to in­
crease employee awareness of the Safety Commit­
tee. " 

Personnel Representative Kathy Gormley, a two­
year employee, is new to the committee. She joined 
"to help maintain a safe working environment." 

Betty Ann Gardner would like to learn more about 
safety problems and policies and share her knowl­

:lge with co-workers. She is an assembler and has 
oeen with Data General for two years. 

"As a Safety Committee member I would like to 
learn about safety policies," says Patzi Yodice, a 

secretary within International Support Services. "I 
also feel it is important for all employees to be 
aware of the Safety Committee and how it can benefit 
them." She has been with Data General more than 
three years. 

With Data General for nine years, Bob Chilson, 
supervisor of Custodial Services, says, "I would like 
employees to be aware of safety, not only within 
their own department, but within the entire compa­
ny." He cited using covers on cups when leaving 
cafterias as an example. 

In Woodstock ... 

Keith Merron has joined Management Planning 
and Development as a senior Managment and Orga­
nization Development (MOD) specialist, reporting to 
Manager Larry Pitterman. He designs and teaches 
management training programs. 

Before joining Data General Keith was with Merron 
and McGonagili Associates, an organizational con­
sulting and management training firm. Before that he 
taught at the School of Management at Boston 
College. 

He will receive a doctorate in June from Harvard 
University, and holds an MA from Boston College 
and a BA from the University of Northern Colorado. 

New Address For 
Richmond Office 

The Richmond, Virginia branch office has a new 
address which is as follows: 

Interstate Center 
2116 West Laburnum Avenue -
(Sales & Systems) - Suite 100 
(Field Engineering) - Suite 101 
Richmond, VA 23227 

• Telephone No. -
(804) 353-1213 (Sales & Systems) 
(804) 353-3515 (Field Engineering) 

• Mail Stop - 6D 
• TWX No. - K299 

Mini News is published weekly for the 
employees of Data General-Westboro. Material 
may be submitted for publication to Joan 
Simoneau, extension 4711, MS A235. Data 
General - An Equal Opportunity Employer. 



Seventh Annual Road Race Today 

Data General employees from plants and offices 
throughout New England are gearing up for the 
seventh Dasher Road Race taking place this after­
noon. The races will start at 5: 15 p.m. from the rear 
of building 14A in the east corner of the north parking 
lot. 

Athletes will participate in either a 10-kilometer 
foot race, a three-mile jaunt, a 15-mile bicycle race, 
or a biathlon which combines a 15-mile bike race 
and three-mile foot race. 

Participants and spectators are asked to park 
their cars in Data General parking lots during the 
race (the Visitors' Circle may be used) in order to 
minimize interference with normal traffic. No parking 
is allowed on Computer Drive or in the northeast 
area of the north (main) parking lot. 

The new Westborough Plaza Hotel will also be 
preparing for its opening and spectators are urged 
not to block Computer Drive east of the Data General 
entrance. 

At 5: 10 p.m. all outgoing traffic from the rear 
(north) parking lots will be diverted via the Training 
Center (2400 Computer Drive) access road. At the 
start of the races (5: 15 p.m.) all vehicles will be 
asked to stop until the racers have passed. Caution 
should be exercised when passing bikers or runners 
on the roads. 

This is a fun event and safety should rank first. 
Non-participating employees are urged to join the 
fun and cheer on those taking part. Good luck to 
everyone. 

First Summer Outing Tomorrow 

Data General's summer outing season starts to­
morrow when employees and their families have 
exclusive use of Canobie Lake Park in Salem, New 
Hampshire from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m., rain or shine. 

Canobie's 100 rides are free and unlimited from 
11 a.m. to 6 p.m. After 6 p.m., the park opens to the 
public and outing passes are no longer valid for 
rides. 

Doughnuts, coffee and milk will be served from 10 
a.m. to 12:30 p.m. for early arrivers. A buffet lunch 
of hamburgers and hot dogs, 1 /4 barbecued chick­
en, Italian sausage, onion, peppers, corn on the cob, 
potato and macaroni salad, ice cream and watermel­
on, coffee, lemonade and soft drinks will be served 
from 1 to 4 p.m. Cotton candy and popcorn, available 
throughout the afternoon, can be obtained with outing 
chits. 

Park refreshment stands will be open on a cash 
basis for other items and adult beverages also will 
be available on a cash basis. 

• Waiting For Canobie Tickets? 

Anyone who has ordered tickets for Canobie and 
has not received them, contact Employee Activities 
Administrator Richard Lawler at extension 4512 in 
Westboro. 

,."..,. 

• Need Help? 
Members of Data General's Activities Committee 

will be at Canobie Lake Park tomorrow to answer 
questions about park facilities, rides, refreshments, 
etc. 

• Here's How You Get There ... 

9 • l Framingham 

¢ ~orcester 

To get to Canobie Lake Park from Data General­
Westboro, take Route 495 North to Route 93 North. 
From there, take a right off Exit 2 and then turn left 
at the first set of traffic lights. Follow the signs 
leading to the park. 

• Everyone Needs a Ticket 
Admission to ALL outings is limited strictly to 

ticket-holders. ALL attendees, regardless of age, 
must have a ticket. ,-.,. 

"'-, 



Buses For Boston Pops 

Arrangements for buses to transport employees 
and guests to Data General Night At The Boston 
~"\ps, Saturday, June 16, have been made. The cost 

.1 be $6.50 per person. Buses will leave from the 
area in front of the 14B lobby in Westboro at 6:30 
p.m. Anyone interested should send a check for 
$6.50 per person to BUSES, M.S. 4-3 in Southboro 
and include the following: name, mail stop, extension 
and number of tickets needed. 

Registration For Westboro 
Plaza Fitness Center 

The Data General Fitness Club has arranged for 
advance sale of a limited number of discount mem­
berships to the Fitness Center in the Westboro Plaza 
Hotel complex adjacent of Data General's Westboro 
headquarters. MEMBERSHIPS ARE LIMITED and will 
be filled on a first-come first-serve basis. 

Fitness Club members will have information re­
garding the center and will be accepting membership 
applications on May 14, 15, and 16 at 5: 15 p.m. in 
the Westboro cafeteria. * 

The Center is scheduled to open on June 17 and 
will include: 

• Nautilus equipment (10 stations) 
• Lifecycles 
• Rowing machines 

',door heated 20' x 40' swimming pool 
,vhirlpool 

• Aerobic room 
• Men's lockers with sauna 
• Women's lockers with sauna 

The Fitness Center will be managed by the Greater 
Worcester YMCA. Members will receive an exercise 
evaluation upon joining and will be placed in a 
personal exercise program based on the evaluation 
results and their personal goals. Programs will 
encourage members to become involved in a total 
wellness program. 

The discount membership is $250 (15 percent off 
the membership fee of $270 and the initiation fee of 
$25). Subsequent years memberships also will be 
offered at the 15 percent discount. Payment must 
be in full by check, payable to the Westboro Plaza 
Hotel, or by MasterCard, Visa or American Express. 

After May 16, memberships will be made available 
to employees of other companies and to the general 
public. Additional memberships for Data General 
employees mayor may not be available depending 
on response. Fitness Center membership is to be 
limited to 450 people. Guests of the hotel and 
members of the Worcester YMCA, also will have 
access to the facilities. YMCA members will pay a 

per use fee. Worcester YMCA memberships, 
Ilowever, are not transferable to the Fitness Center 
memberships. 

A full range of YMCA programs will be offered at 
the center. Fitness center membership does not 
cover these programs and is not required for partici­
pation in these programs. The YMCA programs will 
be offered to both members and non-members of 
the Worcester YMCA. The fee for individual pro­
grams will be lower for YMCA members. 
*If you cannot attend registration of the 14th, 15th 
or 16th you may pick up an application in the 
Employee Activities Office, MS B 111 in Westboro. 
You are responsible for making arrangements for 
the application and payment to be brought to regis­
tration on May 14. 

Discount Tickets For Boston 
Byte Computer Show May 22-24 

Anyone interested in attending the Boston Byte 
Computer Show on Wednesday, May 22 to Friday, 
May 24, can apply for discount tickets. Each ticket 
will permit one adult $2.50 off the regular admission 
price of $10 when presented at the box office. Linda 
Cardell, at M.S. A229 or extension 5130 in Westboro, 
may be contacted for tickets. 

Try Toastmasters 

You are sitting in your weekly department meeting 
when suddenly your name is called - "Mr. Smith, 
give us a summary of your project". Your mind goes 
blank .. status reports, design reviews, project pre­
sentation ... they do not come easily. 

Effective speaking is a skill used daily - why not 
improve on it? Come to Data General Toastmasters 
Club's weekly meetings, Wednesdays at 11 :45 a.m. 
in Room A in Guest Marketing (F213). 

Let's Talk Softball 

The Data General Softball League is sponsoring a 
get-together Friday, May 17, to kick off the season. 
Any employees interested in becoming participants 
in the softball league are invited to stop in at the 
Ashland Knights of Columbus Hall. The night begins 
at 7:30 p.m. Refreshments will be served. 

Softball League Starts Rolling 

The opening game of the 1985 softball season 
will be a May 15 at the Ashland Knights of Columbus 
Park on Rte. 135 in Ashland, with Engineering taking 
on Stockroom 9, SOC playing Wreckage, and Field 
Circus vs Nuked. 



CARPOOL 

Ride Needed, to Webo from Winthrop, 
flex, Pat x6452. 

Carpool, now until July 1 st, to Manchester 
from Nashua, 8:30 - 5, flex, Debbi x2141. 

MARKETPLACE 
FREE 

Kittens, 9 mo old female, spayed, 8 wk 
old male, 393-8966 (Northboro). 
FOR RENT 

Condo, Kennebunkport, ME, newly 
remodeled, 4 mi walk to beach, 755-0384 
(Worcester). 

Apt, 1 bdrm in 2-family house, new 
appliances, 5 mi to DG, $4251 mo, no util, 
485-9367 (Marlboro). 

Cape Cod Home, West Dennis, 2 bdrms, 
private beach, sips 5, all appliances, 
June/Sept $400/wk, 839-9250 (Grafton). 
Cottage/Condo, Center Harbor, NH on 
Lake Winnepausauke, private beach, 
$400/wk, 366-2268 (Westboro). 
Apt, newly renovated lower level, 3 rm, 15 
min from DG, ref req, $3401 + heat, 
842-7571 (Worcester). 

NH Chalet, White Mts, 3 bdrm, pool, tennis, 
community activities, July 1 Aug, $3501 wk, 
Sept $3001 wk, (203) 386-1180 (Stratford, 
CT). 

Vacation Home, Martha's Vineyard, 3 
bdrm, deck, outside shower, Ferry reserv. 
avail, July 1 Aug, $700/wk, Sept $600/wk, 
(203) 268-7562 (Trumbull, CT). 
50 in Big TV Screen, in wood cab, 
$7501 BO, 842-5724 (Shrewsbury). 
Utility Trailer, wi canvas cover, $300, 
529-3352 (Upton). 
Tires, 205170/14 GY Eagle GT, 2 new, 
$180,2 used, $100, 821-0129 (Canton). 
Boat, Starcraft 18 ft Holiday aluminum, 
120 HP Mercruiser 110, shoreline trailer, 
full canvas top, electric winch, extras, 
$4495, 839-3204 (Grafton). 
Apt, duplex, Whitinsville, avail 71 1, 6 rms, 
washer 1 dryer hook-up, cellar, $4251 mo, 
234-6486 (Whitinsville). 
WANTED 

Roommate, to share 2 bdrm condo in 
Marlboro, share expenses, 485-6498 
(Marlboro). 

FOR SALE 

Peavey T-40 Bass Guitar, $250, 842-5320 
(Shrewsbury). 

Living Room Set, gold sofa, loveseat, 
end table, $100, 485-0523 (Marlboro). 
Stereo, Sansui amp, Benj 1 Miracord 
turntable, Bose spkrs, Hitachi tape deck, 
$350/BO, 655-7494 (Natick). 
Swing Set, w/glider, chin bar, slide & 
climbing dome, $60/BO, 877-4361 
(Framingham). 

Portable Dishwasher, GE Hotpoint, full 
size, 21 mos old, $250/BO, 484-1639 
(Belmont). 

Appaloosa Horse, 4 yrs old, markings on 
rear, $800, also have 2 avail horse stalls, 
$100/ea, easy access to trails, 839-6075 
(Grafton). 
House, 3 family, 3 car garage, all separate 
util, off Grafton St in Worcester, 792-9528 
(Worcester). 
Romance Novels, paperback, 50 cents 
each, 422-7192 (Sterling). 
Omega Enlarger, 50 mm f 1 4.5 wi neg 
carrier for 35 mm & med format, $100/BO, 
631-1438 (Marblehead). 
Bike, Raleigh Rampar, 19 in men's frame, 
10 spd, $50/BO, 695-3273 (N. Attleboro). 
Sailboat, 23 in, new 10HP Johnson 
sailmaster, 4 sails, VHR radiophone, 
trailer, sips 4, $68001 swap deal for lake 
or shore land in Maine, 435-6780 
(Hopkinton). 
Items, Sailboat, sunfish, $900; extension 
ladder, $150; 6 ft step ladder; 
wheelbarrow, $30; air conditioner, 5000 
BTU, $65; dressers, $50/ea, 881-4305 
(Ashland). 
Furniture, Couch, custom gold velvet, 
tuxedo back, $200; Mexican coffee table, 
$100, custom wall unit, $400, 393-2815 
(Northboro). 
Motocyle Carrier, heavy duty, holds 2 
bikes, all steel, $650, (401) 765-3322 
(Cumberland, RI). 
Tankless Hot Water Tank, wi circulating 
pump, $75/80,791-7840 (Shrewsbury). 
Ladder, 40 ft heavy duty aluminum indust 
ladder, never used, $400, (401) 765-3322 
(Cumberland, RI). 
Bedroom Set, light olive mediterranean, 
twin beds, 3 bureaus, night stand, 2 chairs, 
$10001 BO, 879-2526 (Framingham). 
Furniture, student loffice desk, $50; 
couch, loveseat & chair, $750, 368-1585 
(Clinton). 
Guitar, Yamaha FG-312, 12-string, $150, 
568-0370 (Hudson). 
Electric Range & Hood, Tappan, avocado, 
$125, 842-0665 (Shrewsbury). 
Waterbed , queen size, motionless, wi 3 
drawers, bookcase & heater, 
$250/80,528-3948 (Franklin). 
Tires, set of Firestone 721, 1 pr mounted, 
$125, 1 pr unmounted, $100, 
P185/75/R14, used 2 wks, 829-2967 
(Holden). 
Car Mask, black, fits 79-83 Mustang, 
$55/80,829-2967 (Holden). 
Refrigerator, GE, small, old style, $65, 
435-3064 (Hopkinton). 
AUTOS 
'70 Olds Cutlass, convertible, '74350 
engine, needs body work, $800, 393-8030 
(Northboro). 
'72 Buick Open 1900 , auto, new tires & 
exhaust, no rust, 236-1622 (80ston). 
'72 Pontiac Catalina, 4 dr, 8 cyl, auto, 
PS/PB, AC, $500, 865-3190 (Sutton). 
'73 VW Bug, $1800/BO, 655-1323 
(Natick). 
'74 Maverick, 6 cyl, auto, $500/BO, 
435-3064 (Hopkinton). 

'75 Yamaha 180 Street, 3K mi, orig owner, 
300 mpg, $300/BO, 366-4369 (Westboro). 

'76 Dodge Van, work truck, new tires, 
exhaust, brakes, wired for 110 volts, 
$2800, (401) 765-3322 (Cumberland, ~, 

'77 Camaro , black, new paint, $2800;<11 y 

756-8161/756-7471 (Worcester). 

'77 Chevy Malibu Classic, 2 dr, auto, low 
mileage, $1700/80, 473-3967 (Milford). 

'77 Toyota Corona Wagon, 70K mi, 4 
spd, $1850/80, 791-7840 (Shrewsbury). 

'77 Ford Pinto, 2 dr, 4 cyl, 4 spd, std, 
AM 1 FM 1 8 track, $1500, 865-3190 
(Sutton). 

'77 Pontiac TransAm , V8, 400 cu auto, 
t-roof, PS/PB, 4 new radials, 52K mi, 
$6000, 568-8448 (Hudson). 

'77 Suzuki GS550 , 6K mi, 485-0935 
(Marlboro). 

'78 Ford Fairmont, auto, 2 dr, AC, PS/P8, 
61K mi, $1850/BO, 393-2490 (Northboro). 

'78 Jeep Cherokee, V8, auto, 69K mi, 
$2900, 473-8141 (Milford). 

'78 Dodge Aspen, 6 cyl, auto, 
AM/FM/cassette, AC, 57K mi, 1500, 
278-6237 (Uxbridge). 

'78 Datsun 200-SX , 5 spd, fully loaded, 
$9951 BO, 837-5461 (Marshfield). 

'78 Honda Civic, new battery, rebuilt carb, 
$9951 BO, 828-1278 (Canton). 

'79 Honda Goldwing 1000 , full dress, 
24740 mi, $4800, (401) 765-3322 
(Cumberland, RI). ~ 

'79 Chevy Malibu Classic, 6 cyl, snr~ 
AM/FM/cassette, equalizer, 58K mi, 
$2700/80,839-6075 (Grafton). 

'79 Plymouth Horizon, 4 spd, 32 mpg, 
rustproofed, deluxe options, 4 dr, $1395, 
435-6780 (Hopkinton). 

'79 Datsun 210 ,5 spd, radials, 
AM/FM/cassette, 70K mi, $1900, 
562-5437 (Hudson). 
'79 AMC Spirit, 6 cyl, auto, new tires, low 
mileage, $1800/80,799-5472 
(Shrewsbury). 

'80 Kawasaki 1000 LTD, black 1 silver, 
$20001 BO, 366-4506 (Westboro). 
'80 Honda Civic, 5 spd, 
AM 1 FM 1 cassette, new radials, brakes, 
struts, $2700/80, 429-4899 (Holliston). 

'80 Datsun 200SX , 48K mi, 5 spd, hatch, 
$4400, 877-5303 (Framingham). 

'80 Chevy Monza , 4 spd, 
AM 1 FM 1 cassette, rebuilt trans, $2600, 
478-6760 (Milford). 

'81 AMC Spirit, hatch, AM/FM/cassette, 
low mi, 4 spd, $2200, 485-4937 (Marlboro). 

'81 Yamaha XS850 Midnight Special, 
shaft drive, $2300, 966-1138 (8ellingham). 
'81 Buick Skylark, 2 dr, auto, PS/P8, 
49K mi, $3700/BO, 839-9936 (Grafton). 

'82 Toyota Tercel, 4 spd, stereo .~ 
cassette, 57.5 mi, $3700, 966-2859 '-' 
(Bellingham). 

'82 Suzuki 65450, auto, helmet, extra 
mirrors, windshield, $2000, (401) 
765-3322 (Cumberland, RI). 




